

An inclusive, community school in the heart of Midsomer Norton.

High Street
Midsomer Norton
Radstock
BA3 2DR
Telephone: 01761412289
Email:office@midsomernortonprimary.co.uk
Website: www.midsomernortonprimary.com
Head of School: Ms Sarah Biss
Executive Headteacher: Mr Alun Randell

'Part of the Midsomer Norton Schools Partnership'

10th July 2024

## Dear Parent/Carer

We are delighted to offer children in Year 4 swimming lessons again next academic year. Our Year 3 pupils will attend swimming lessons in terms 1, 3 and 5. Year 4 will be attending in terms 2, 4 & 6.

The lessons will be on a Wednesday afternoon and the dates for their lessons are;

Term 2 - 6th, 13th, 20th & 27th November, 4th, 11th & 18th December

Term 4 - 26th February, 5th, 12th 19th & 26th March, 2nd April

Term 6 - 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th June, 2nd 9th 16th July

Please ensure your child/ children bring the following to school on the days of swimming lessons-

Swimming goggles

Boys swimming shorts/trunks and girls a full costume

Towel

Named bag

Long hair tied back

Please name every item of clothing and swimming kit.

We request you do not send talcum powder/body sprays. We expect children to be able to dry and change independently.

Unfortunately due to increased financial pressures on the school and the increased cost of providing swimming, we must ask for a voluntary contribution of £2 per session. The full amount of £40.00 which will cover all 3 terms lessons can be paid now if you wish or if you prefer can be paid in small amounts over the course of the year. Please make your contribution via ParentPay.

To help us group the children before their first session, it would be a great help if you could advise if your child already attends swimming lessons and if so what stage/ grade they are currently working towards. Please email your responses to office@midsomernortonprimary.co.uk.

We need 2 volunteers per session to help walk the children to and from the pool, if you are able to help please contact the office. We will be leaving school at 1.35pm and returning at 3pm.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Biss Headteacher